Alan Ehrlich

From: Laurence Stephenson [Istephenson@wascomgt.com]
Sent: Tuesday, August 09, 2011 3:22 PM

To: Alan Ehrlich

Cc: johnulmer@shaw.ca; 'kalawas'; '‘Abby Farrage'
Subject: RE: CGV Hearing

| have contacted both ENCORE AND Sidon and recommended that we initiate legal proceedings for the illegal and
unconstitutional expropriation of the Canadian Shareholders legal and beneficial mining rights.

We are currently arranging meetings with our counsel in August and will be setting the monetary and punitive damages
to be requested in the subsequent action.

Given that position — | do not see any potential value in attending the scheduled hearing dates you have proposed. Once
we meet with our legal counsel we will be in a better position to assess whether we will attend any hearing on advice of
counsel.

Seven years is just too long...

Laurence Stephenson
Consultant
Encore/Sidon

From: Alan Ehrlich [mailto:aehrlich@reviewboard.ca]
Sent: August-09-11 1:20 PM

To: Laurence Stephenson

Cc: johnulmer@shaw.ca

Subject: RE: CGV Hearing

Dear Mr. Stephenson,

| await your response. As the developer’s representative, it is important that you attend the hearing. We are required
to advertise hearing publically in advance.

Please let me know if you are available for a hearing in Yellowknife on September 12th and 13"
Regards,

Alan Ehrlich
Senior Environmental Assessment Officer
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Tel: 867.766.7056 ; Fax: 867. 766.7074
Toll Free: 1.866.912.3472
aehrlich@reviewboard.ca

From: Laurence Stephenson [mailto:Istephenson@wascomgt.com]
Sent: Friday, July 29, 2011 12:52 AM
To: Alan Ehrlich




Cc: 'michael mulberry'; 'kalawas'; 'Abby Farrage'
Subject: RE: CGV Hearing

Am contacting the parties to see how we proceed....7 years and counting — never heard of anything so stupid

From: Alan Ehrlich [mailto:aehrlich@reviewboard.ca]
Sent: July-28-11 3:28 PM

To: Istephenson@wascomgt.com

Subject: CGV Hearing

Dear Mr. Stephenson,

As the Board indicated in its May 10", 2011 letter to parties, it is preparing to set a hearing date for the reconsideration
of measures for the CGV environmental assessment. Are available for a hearing in Yellowknife on September 12" and
13™? If not, when do you next expect to be available?

Regards,

Alan Ehrlich
Senior Environmental Assessment Officer
Mackenzie Valley Environmental Impact Review Board

Tel: 867.766.7056 ; Fax: 867. 766.7074
Toll Free: 1.866.912.3472
aehrlich@reviewboard.ca




